

PRINCE OF WALES PRIMARY SCHOOL

Newsletter
4th February 2022

Listening Excellence Attitude Respect Negotiate Enjoy Responsible Support

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends,

Hello,

My name is Uche and I am one of the parent governors here at Prince of Wales. I volunteered to become a parent governor because I wanted to make a positive impact on my child's education and school life. I work part time and so with meetings being held just about twice in a term I knew I could easily commit to the role. I also personally find fulfilment in supporting my community and this was a perfect opportunity to do so.

As a Parent governor, you get to contribute to strategic discussions about what happens in your child's school with the rest of the governing board; you get to hold the school's leaders accountable by monitoring the school's performance; and you get to offer to the board a parental opinion of various matters arising. Also, If you have any relevant skill or experience, this will be an additional contribution to the success of our school.

If you would like to become a parent governor but have some questions or need some clarity, Bhumika and I (in the photo) will be waiting by the hut in the playground on Tuesday, 8th of February after school between 3.30 to 4pm and would love to speak with you. No qualifications are needed, just enthusiasm, commitment and an interest in your child's education.



Uche Oguejiofor – Parent Governor

Number Day at PoW

Children and adults embraced Number Day today as you can see on pages 8 and 9.

Changing Seasons at our school

Miss Homer, Head Gardener, has been taking photos of our school grounds to record the passing of seasons. Turn to the final two pages to enjoy some of these. Next week we will treat you to a video presentation with musical accompaniment by our children.

Attendance this week

A = l= 0C C40/	411.06.400/	24.07.000/	25 04 540/	45.04.440/	FC 07 020/	6B 90.00%
Ash 86.61%	1H 96.40%	2A 87.86%	3F 91.54%	4F 94.44%	5G 97.03%	6C 77.00%
Birch 92.96%	1K Closed	2L 81.15%	3H 91.11%	4G 83.91%	5R 87.88%	
Oak 71.00%	1W 82.12%	2T 90.21%	3W 80.37%	4GI 93.36%	5T 90.45%	6T 98.00%
Oak /1.00/0	100 02.12/0	21 90.21/0	3 W 60.37 /6	401 93.30/0	31 90.43/0	6Ta 74.00%

Well done to **Birch, 1H** and **6T** for best attendance this week. Overall attendance since September 2021: **92.51**%



The Value for January is:

Freedom

The pupils who received a certificate this week:

Kayden 1H, Francis 1K, Aiden 1W
Eliana 2A, Joyce 2L, Nevelyn 2T
Kamil 3F, An'niya 3H, Nisa 3W
Pelin 4F, Thivshan 4G, Mia 4GL
Cianna 5G, Tibah 5R, Maryam 5T
Varun 6B, Dorsa 6C, Fadhil 6T, Destiny 6TA











Accelerated Reading

Winner for KS1 and Year 3: 3F – 49/50 Quizzes taken and passed Natalie 7 taken and passed

Winner for KS2: 4G – 87 passed and 89 taken Nida - 12 taken and passed



Jay achieved the Year 6 Resilience Award



Quieter

Getting louder Getting Quieter

Louder

Mr Bless enjoys hearing the daily music sessions that take place in our fantastic, well-resourced music room.

This year, Mrs Redmore is teaching all classes and providing valuable professional development for teachers at the same time.

As it was Chinese New Year this week, she took the opportunity to focus on pentatonic music. Here 3H are seen trying out their self-composed pieces.

Dear Parent/Carers,

During the Summer term, as part of the Personal, Social and Health Education (PSHE) programme, the children in Years I to 6 will be learning about 'Health and Wellbeing'.

The focus will be on aspects of Health Education, Growing and Change alongside Relationships and Sex Education (RSE). The lessons are designed to be appropriate for each age group and will follow the Department for Education (DfE) guidance for RSE.

PSHE Health and Wellbeing Topics				
Year I	Growing and Caring for Ourselves			
Year 2	Differences			
Year 3	Valuing Difference and Keeping Safe			
Year 4	Growing Up			
Years 5 and 6	Puberty			

If you would like any more information about these topics, please see your child's class teacher.

Yours sincerely, Mrs Stylli PSHE & Values Co-ordinator







OURCAMPS EASTER CAMP APRIL 2022

We are pleased to say that OurCamps will be back running camps exclusively for your School Pupils.

When: 4th April to 7th April 2022

Time: 09:00 – 15:00 Monday to Thursday

Price:

- FREE for free school meal pupils and this includes lunch on the day
- £25 per day for non free school meal pupils and £5 for lunch (N.B: you can bring your own NUT FREE packed lunch)

Camp Activities: Gym & Dance, Arts & Crafts, Silly Science, Physical activity programme and virtual soccer schools.

OURCAMPS.ORG





ä Classes

a Camps

→) Sign in

Contact Us

CAMP

Holiday Camp (4yrs - 12yrs)

Mon 14th February 2022 - Fri 18th February 2022

Bush Hill Park Primary School

OUR CAMPS ARE COVID SECURE

All children have different interests and we understand that here at HUB Sports.

Our camps are designed to get everyone engaged, having multiple activities running at the same time and children choosing to follow their interests.

We deliver activities such as Gymnastics, Arts & Crafts, Football, Fencing and much more!

Our camps fill up fast so book early to avoid missing out.

Week Dates
Week 1 Mon 14th February 2022 - Fri 18th February 2022

i Info & Booking

₩

Half Term Break provision

For more information: https://hub-sports.class4kids.co.uk/

DATE	TIME	YEAR	EVENT CALENDAR:	
postponed	9am	Year 1	Parent Café - Phonics	
09.02	9.05am	EYFS	Valentine's Story Café'	
11.02.22			100% ATTENDANCE CLUB	
14.03.22	All day	all	School closed – Inset Day 4	
28.03.22	All day	all	Individual school photos	
17.05.22		all	100% ATTENDANCE CLUB	
06 – 23.06.22	3 weeks	Year 4	National Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check	
24.06.22	All day	all	School closed – Inset Day 5	
27.06.22	All day	all	School closed – Queen's Platinum Jubilee - School Bank Holiday	
22.07.22		all	100% ATTENDANCE CLUB	
22.07.22	At 1:30pm	all	School closed at 1:30pm for Summer break	

Parent Café Dates Spring 2022

The next Parent Cafés will be focused on Board Games.

Put the date(s) on your calendar. We look forward to seeing you there.

Year:	Time and Date		
Year 1	25th February 2:15pm		
Year 2	28 th February 2:15pm		
6C and 6T	1 st March 9am		
Year 5	2 nd March 9am		
Year 4	3 rd March 9am		
6B and 6Ta	4 th March 9am		
Year 3	17th March at 9am		

What's my number?

NSPCC Number Day 4th February 2022

The National Society for Prevention of Cruelty to Children (NSPCC) holds their Number Day each year where schools all over the UK are invited to fundraise through maths. The NSPCC is a charity which works to ensure that every child and young person has a happy and safe childhood. One of their most important services is their Childline, which any child or young person can call for help or advice.

1. Can you use the clues to work out what NSPCC's Childline number is?



- There are eight digits in the phone number
- The sum of the last four digits is 4
- The product of the first and second digit is 0
- The sum of the first and second digit is a composite number between 6 and 9
- The third and fourth digits are the same as the first digit
- The difference between the first and fifth digit is 1
- Each of the last four digits has a value that is greater than 0
- 2. Once you have worked out the Childline number, can you write your own clues for each of the digits?





Mr Bless couldn't resist taking this photo when he walked around the school site with a visitor on Wednesday evening.















Number Dev 2022



























Number Dev 2022















POW Parents are you looking to work in a school?

This could be just what you need..

Free online evening course - Introduction to Working as a Teaching Assistant - starts Monday 21st Feb

WEA are offering an online evening course for their popular **Introduction to Working as a Teaching Assistant** for parents/carers who are unable to attend the daytime courses. The course leads on to the nationally accredited Level 2 Teaching Assistant course. It is 'free' to London residents only.

Starts on Monday 21st February, 6.30pm - 8.30pm and will run for 7 weeks.

Parents/carers can enrol online (link below) or they can call the course booking team on <u>0300 303 3464</u> (option 1) – reference **C2423438**

Schools, Parenting and Child Development, Helping in Schools: Introduction to Working as a Teaching Assistant (C2423438) (wea.org.uk)















